
 
 

A Note from the Editor 
 
 
 After a brief publication hiatus, I am pleased to reintroduce the Waterloo Historical 
Review for 2021. Historically, the journal has focused on the talents of undergraduate students 
from the University of Waterloo; this year, the author pool was expanded to include both 
graduate and undergraduate works from a variety of Canadian academic institutions. 
 

The past year has not been without its challenges – a fact that all involved in the 
publication process can attest to – but the finished product has been well worth the wait. To echo 
previous editors of the Review, I hope you continue to pursue opportunities to research and write 
history. The range in subject and style, both from our selected authors and all those who 
submitted works, demonstrates a continued interest in understanding the past and its presentation 
and does credit to its students and teachers alike.  
 

My thanks go to our team of student and staff editors, the support of the DRAGEN Lab at 
St. Jerome’s University, as well as its members and our authors; there could be no Review 
without you.  
 
 

Gillian Wagenaar 
Co-Editor 

Waterloo Historical Review 

 
November 22, 2021 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


